

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 18 FEBRUARY 2010

ROSP.27/10
FUTURE OF INTERNAL AUDIT SERVICES

The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) submitted report RD.69/09 concerning the future of Internal Audit Services.

Mr Mason outlined for Members details of the key drivers and proposed benefits of the Shared Audit Service; a summary of delivery options considered; proposed principles underlying the Shared Service; timescale for implementation; efficiency savings identified; and staff consultation undertaken.

With regard to the benefits of the Shared Audit Service, he stated that the Council would benefit from the greater expertise in delivering the Council's Audit Plan due to the proposed larger and more robust internal audit service.  Carlisle's (and Copeland's) experienced audit staff would be an asset to the shared service arrangements in undertaking actual audit work.  The County Council would bring a significant amount of management experience at Audit Manager and Principal Auditor level.  The Council currently only had a part-time Audit Manager resource.  However, under the shared service proposals, it would have a full-time Principal Auditor and a 0.5 FTE Audit Manager.  Therefore, the shared service initiative would greatly benefit through the TUPE transfer of the Council's operational audit team, whilst the Council would be gaining a significant management resource.

Mr Mason drew Members' attention to the latest draft of the Internal Audit Shared Service Business Case, a copy of which was appended to the report.  

In conclusion, Mr Mason advised that the Project Board considered that a shared Internal Audit Service, hosted by Cumbria County Council, would provide the most robust audit arrangement, with the scope for improved performance with modest savings initially but with the potential for longer term savings through further rationalisation of the management structures.  He added that delivery of shared services across Councils required commitment, co-operation and much detailed and sustained work.  The shared service proposal for Internal Audit Services provided a critical mass with opportunities to benefit from a robust service to all participants.

The Audit Committee had on 15 January 2010 considered the matter (AUC.14/10) and resolved:

"(1) That Report RD.69/09 and the additional information set out in the Addendum thereto be noted.

(2) That, further to their deliberations on the future of Internal Audit Services, the Audit Committee recommended to the Executive:

(a)  That an Audit Plan be put in place by 31 March 2010.

(b)  That, should the Executive wish to endorse the proposed Internal Audit Shared Service, TUPE arrangements for the transfer of the Council's operational Audit Team should apply.

(c) That timescales for implementation of the proposed Shared Service initiative be clearly identified."

The Executive had on 15 February 2010 (EX.24/10) considered the matter and decided:

“That the Executive endorsed the proposal to enter into a shared Internal Audit Service for recommendation to the City Council.”

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

Members were concerned about the timescales involved and asked whether sufficient time had been given to consultation.  Mr Mason advised that some consultation/discussions had taken place and that staff were now considering the proposal in greater detail.  Mr Mason explained that, as was the case in the ICT shared service, governance issues would still be worked on after 1 April 2010.  

Mr Mason advised that from 1 April 2010 the County Council would provide management resources, although the internal audit services would continue to be employed by the City Council until governance and TUPE arrangements were finalised.

RESOLVED – That the Panel were concerned about the timescales involved and had no further comment for Council on 3 March 2010.
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